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SKAMANIA COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
MINUTES
Tuesday, December 5, 2023, 6:15 PM
SKAMANIA COUNTY COURTHOUSE ANNEX, DOWNSTAIRS MEETING ROOM
170 NW VANCOUVER AVENUE, STEVENSON, WA 98648
REMOTE PARTICIPATION BY ZOOM MEETING TELEPHONE AND VIDEO CONFERENCE

1. CALL TO ORDER
Cyndi Soliz, Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
David Waymire led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. ROLL CALL
Planning Commissioners Present: Cyndi Soliz, Anita Gahimer Crow, John DiPalma; Ann Cline & Matt Joy both participated remotely

Staff Present: Mandy Hertel, Josh Neblock & David Waymire
Not Present: Ken Bajema, Michael Wilber

4. AGENDA ITEMS

a. Approve the minutes from November 21, 2023. All present voted in favor of approving the minutes. 

b. Public comment – 
According to the sign-in sheet 29 people attended in person and 25 people attended via zoom. Many people commented that they feel the recreation ordinance passed in 2021 does not align with the West End Sub-Area Comprehensive Plan. Others commented on the need for the recreation definitions to be written with more detail and careful wording to help prevent misinterpretation and court appeals. Comments also addressed the request for many of the recreational uses to be removed from most zones in the West End. Comments were also made to point out zoning in other counties that utilize zoning called “tourists districts” intended for high intensity recreation purposes. 
c. David Waymire addressed the idea of adding recreational uses designed specifically for intense recreation and one defined for low intensity recreation. Mr. Waymire suggested the commission spend some time thinking about the idea and wording of the uses. He also suggested the commission review and consider if the recreation definitions need to be re-written and suggestions for alterations. Anita Gahimer Crow raised concerns about the county wide moratorium and how that is affecting landowners’ inability to apply for recreational uses at this time. Anne Cline has the same concerns. Planner, Mandy Hertel, described examples of “low intensity” type of recreational uses landowners have inquired about applying for but it has been explained they need to wait until the moratorium is lifted and the issue is resolved. The commission discussed suggesting to the BOCC at the hearing to lift the moratorium except for the West End Sub Area while they continue to work down the path of resolving issues voiced by the public. Mr. Waymire described the next steps, first being the public hearing at the County Commissioner’s office on December 19th. Next, the Planning Commission will have its next regular meeting on January 16, 2024, and discuss the details from the BOCC hearing on December 19th. Then the Planning Commission can create a work plan to work towards a resolution to present to the BOCC. 

5. PLANNING COMMISSION BUSINESS 
No other business stated. 

6. ADJOURN
Cyndi adjourned the meeting at 7:45 PM.


Planning Commission Meeting Minutes		1
image1.jpeg




